Newmanstown Water Authority
July 26, 2021


The monthly meeting of the Newmanstown Water Authority was called to order at 7:00 pm with the pledge of allegiance.

In attendance were:
			
John Kantner		Steve Hickernell		Robin Bomgardner
Susan Harper		Charles Duffy		William Zimmerman
Leonard Ontkos		Scott Sweigart		

In attendance by phone:

Carl Kreiner

A motion was made to approve the June 2021 meeting minutes by Charlie.  Seconded by Robin.  All aye.  Minutes approved.  

Steve reported the gallons of water consumed in the month of June was 3,649,553.  The average chlorine residual was .95%, and coliform was absent.  The readings were taken on 06/02/21.  Steve reported there was one call to PA One Call, but things are running smooth.

John reported for Dave Bright that the DRBC draft docket is scheduled for the DRBC public hearing/business meeting agenda.  The hearing is scheduled for August 11, 2021 and the business meeting is scheduled for September 9, 2021.  Water lines were marked for the Penn Dot 419 project.  Nothing has been heard concerning the Cold Summit project.

Susan reported that the credit card payments through Xpress Pay is working well and being used by customers for payment of water bills.


OLD BUSINESS

None.


NEW BUSINESS

Work was started by Krall Landscaping and will continue at the well and around the Water Authority building.

A motion was made by Scott and seconded by Steve to purchase a storage cabinet to store gas cans.  John will pursue this and make the purchase.

Discussion was held concerning “No Trespass” property signs to be placed around the tank property.  Vendors and cost will be obtained for the purchase of these signs. 
The bills for July 2021 were reviewed.  A motion was made by Bill and seconded by Robin        to approve the bills, all aye, so approved.  
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The treasurer’s report for the month of July 2021 was read.  Carl made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report as read and seconded by Charlie.  All aye.  Treasurer’s report approved.
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Lenny made a motion to adjourn and Scott seconded it.  Meeting was adjourned at 7:30 p.m.

The next meeting will be Monday, August 30, 2021 at 7 p.m.



Respectfully submitted,
Susan Harper, Secretary
